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14th March 2020
Postponement of Parents’ Evening and Minimisation of Risk
Dear Parents and Carers,

Currently, there are no reports of anyone associated with the school having Coronavirus and officially, today, there are only 4 confirmed cases in West Sussex.

However, we have to accept that it will soon be here in Cowfold. I have therefore decided, in consultation with Governors and Senior Staff, to take a number of steps to minimise the risk of the virus spreading in the weeks ahead. We need to keep the school open as long as The Government expect us to because, as soon as schools shut, the economy is put under strain due to child care issues.

We have taken the decision to remove any non-essential activity that puts children and staff at a heightened risk of infection, to reduce the likelihood of introducing the virus into school and risk of transmission. It is likely that the measures below will last, at least, until Easter. If we can delay the spread of the virus, then we can avoid having to close the school and that big impact on our parents / grandparents.
For next week this has the following consequences:

· Parents Evening on Monday 16th March is postponed. This will be rearranged.
· We will withdraw from the ESSA Swimming Gala.

· FOSPS Film Night is postponed.

· The Sea Life Centre Trip is postponed. This can be rearranged and no one will lose any money.
· Nick Butter’s Prostate Non-Uniform Day & visit is postponed.

· All after school clubs are cancelled until further notice. More information to come out on this.
· Please can our fabulous volunteer helpers not come in this week.

Non-essential entry into school by adults
· Until further notice, all non-essential access to the school building by adults is banned. Adults permitted entry will be required to wash / alcohol gel their hands on arrival.

· All enquiries to the school office should now be made by telephone or email, not at the window.

· No parent is permitted to enter the building to search for lost property or other such reasons.
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Teaching staff will make an effort to come on to the playground but if you have an urgent message please email or ring the school office.
Thank you for your cooperation.
What to do if you or your child feel unwell
Current guidance is:
· If you / your child has a dry cough and a fever – isolate and ring 111 for advice.

· If it seems like a mild cold, runny nose, no temperature – carry on as normal. Don’t panic!
· If an adult ‘self-isolates’ but their child is fine, the child can come to school until the child themselves shows signs of a fever & dry cough, or the adult is advised by 111 to keep their child at home.
· Current 111 advice seems to be, if symptoms clear up after a few days, self-isolate for 7 days only. 111 may advise you to self-isolate for 14 days if they think you actually have the virus.
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Giles Kolter (Headteacher)
We will continue our routines of ensuring pupils wash their hands at key points in the school day. There are boxes of tissues on every table in the classrooms too. Please can parents ensure pupils wash their hands before leaving for school in the morning, and on return home after school? Thank you.








[image: image5.jpg]WE ARE A
AR

FAIRTRADE
ts

with this Mark



[image: image6.emf][image: image7.emf]
[image: image2.jpg]

_1080997456.doc
[image: image1.png]






